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MEMORANDUM
TO :  ATTY. WILFREDO G. MONCANO
Director
Mines and Geosciences Bureau (MGB)
North Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City
ATTENTION ALL REGIONAL DIRECTORS
Mines and Geosciences Bureau
FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARY
Attached Agencies, Mining and Muslim Affairs
Supervising Undersecretary for Forest Management Bureau
SUBJECT : CONDUCT OF MEDIA FORUM ON MINING CONCERNS
DATE : January 5, 2022

It has been observed that the Information and Education Campaign (IEC) of the Field
Offices relative to its policies, projects and activities on mining is not well disseminated.
Considering the increase of media practitioners, please conduct a massive media forum in
coordination with the Regional Strategic Communication and Initiative Group (RSCIG) at the
earliest possible time. The forum shall be participated by media practitioners, LGUs,
environmental groups/advocates and other stakeholders in order to discuss and present the
recent policies of the Bureau and the projects/activities of the mining sector, and tackle issues
and concerns on the matter. The activity may be conducted preferably by face to face, zoom
meetings and other media platforms taking into consideration the IATF health protocols.

Submit report to this Office through the MGB Director within five (5) days after
completion of the forum.

For information and compliance. Thank you.

JI ’&/IBUL , CESO I

MEMO NO.2022-11



